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Mansfield District Council
Licensing Committee Minutes

Date:  Thursday 8 October 2020	Time:  6:00 PM	Place:  Virtual Meeting
	Present: 
	Councillor Sinead Anderson, Councillor Stephen Bodle, Councillor John Coxhead, Councillor Bill Drewett, Councillor Stephen N. Garner, Councillor Brian Lohan, Councillor Ann Norman, Councillor Philip Shields, Councillor John Smart

	In Attendance: 
	Mrs. S. Rhodes-Best, Mrs. L. Ellis, Mr. D. Evans and Mrs. J. Grainger




	
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	Apologies for absence were received from Councillor S. Walker.


	20/05
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	
	There were no declarations of interest.


	20/06
	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 16 JANUARY, 2020

	
	The Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 January, 2020 were submitted for confirmation.
RESOLVED - That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 16 January 2020 be confirmed as a correct record.

	20/07
	LICENSING FEES 2021/22 

	
	The Licensing Team Leader presented her report setting out the fee proposals for licences and permits for the 2021-22 financial year.  
The fees and charges for the Licensing Act 2003 contained within Appendix 1 were set by statute and the licensing Authority had no jurisdiction over the income generated from this part of the licensing process.  Fees and charges relating to the Gambling Act 2005 had previously been set according to legislation and there was no proposal to amend them. The remaining licensing fees and permits were not subject to statutory control or administration.  The current inflationary figure of 2% was applied and rounded up to the nearest pound where possible.
Members enquired as to whether licences were being waivered during the Covid Pandemic, where licence holders were unable to work, but were advised that this would not be the case.
Councillor Norman proposed and Councillor Shields seconded that the Committee recommend the proposed fees for 2021-22 to be included in the setting of charges for the forthcoming financial year.
The motion being put to the vote it was announced that the motion was carried unanimously.
REVOLVED - That the Committee recommend the proposed fees for 2021-22 to be included in the setting of charges for the forthcoming financial year.

	20/08
	LICENSING ACTIVITY REPORT

	
	The Licensing Team Leader presented an update report on key areas of work within the Licensing Team.
Members asked if the screen that had been fitted inbetween the front and rear seats in taxis/private hire vehicles, reducing numbers of passengers to 3, had affected trade.  The Licensing Team Leader confirmed that there had been no feedback on this to date.
It was noted that there had been an increase in applications for outside seating areas, recently three in the town centre and one at Mansfield Woodhouse.
RESOLVED - That the report be noted.
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